DR. EDMUND HORGAN

WASHINGTON, D. C.

June 9, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 271 West Short Street, Lexington, Kentucky.

Dear Fred:

I was pleased to learn that you are the Presidentelect of the American Medical Association, and I want to extend to you my best wishes for a successful term of office.

With the national defense activities, and the possibility of our getting into the war, you will take office at a very busy and interesting time, and many demands will be made upon you; but I am sure you will accept the responsibilities willingly and fulfil your duties well.

Hilda joins me in sending our kindest regards to you and Edith.

Sincerely,